Mallorytown.ca

Mayor Roger Haley 213-4337

Councillors Richard Marcoux 923-2430

Carson Massey 613-923-2432

Jeff Poole 613-923-5002

Gail Williams 613-923-5040

Township Office 923-2251

Public Works Department 923-5074

Fire Department 923-5216

Building Department 923-2251

Library 923-1790

Clerk Elaine Covey

Treasurer Sherry Reed

Administrative Assistant Jennifer Ault

Public Works Superintendent William Patterson

Equipment Operator Reg Simpson

Fire Chief Greg Halladay

Deputy Fire Chief Mike Purcell

Chief Building Official Ernest Tkachuk

By-law Enforcement Officer Ken Gilpin



INFORMATION BULLETIN

WASTE DISPOSAL SITE HOURS

SUMMER (May 1 to Oct. 31): TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS – 11:00 am to 5:00 pm SATURDAYS – 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

COMMITTEE MEMBERS & BOARD MEMBERS NEEDED!

Township Committees are the way to make a substantial contribution to your Community. Guided by a new Strategic Plan, help our library become a valued resource for reading, internet use and educational and fun activities for children of all ages.

Interested persons wishing to apply to the Library Board are asked to apply in writing and drop off to the Township office. Please include your name, address and a brief description of your interest.

Contact the Township office for information on our Community Development Committee and Environmental Advisory Committee.

INFORMATION BOARD

Various Township and Library information can be found on the Township's Information Board, beside the parking lot at the Township office.

BROWN'S BAY PASSES

Season passes for Brown's Bay are available again this year at the Township Office. The discounted price for Front of Yonge residents is \$51.40 (tax included) and must be paid by **CHEQUE only**, payable to the St. Lawrence Parks Commission.

UPCOMING EVENTS

COMMUNITY IN BLOOM PLANT SALE - MAY 9th

Community in Bloom is holding its annual plant sale at the Recreation Park pavilion from 8am until 12pm (noon) on Saturday, May 9th. Come early for the best selection of perennials, trees shrubs and veggies.

DOORS OPEN - MAY 23rd & 24th

Doors Open Ontario will be held on Saturday, May 23rd and 24th from 10 am – 4 pm. The Mallory Coach House is one of the sites across Leeds and Grenville to offer free guided tours of their facilities.

MALLORY COACH HOUSE 10th ANNIVERSARY – JUNE 28th Pork on a Bun & Strawberry Social

This year's Strawberry Social is combined with the Mallory Coach House's 10th anniversary celebration. Come by and enjoy pork on a bun and strawberry shortcake for \$5 each, at the Mallory Coach House Gardens from 12 – 4 pm. Live music will be performed by the Pie Plates.

ATTENTION

All Residents and Property Owners

The Township of Front of Yonge has designated May and June 2015 as "Community Clean Up Months"

Residents and property owners are asked to take pride in the appearance of their property and their community. Please make every effort to ensure that you are not in violation of the Safe Properties By-law. This by-law states that every property shall be kept in a neat, tidy and safe condition, and free from:

- a) Refuse (garbage)
- b) Long grass, discarded brush and clippings, excessive weed growth
- c) Timber, lumber, building materials or other material stored or kept under conditions that are unsafe from fire or other dangerous risk or accident
- d) Scrap or junk material including wrecked, unused, unlicensed vehicles, trailers, machinery, tools, appliances, equipment, etc.
- e) Buildings, fences, scaffolding, retaining walls, etc...in an unsafe condition or in danger from fire or risk of accident
- f) Any combustible, flammable, volatile, caustic or explosive substance unless stored under conditions that are safe and free from risk

(for the entire By-law, please contact the Township office or go to our website at frontofyonge.com)

For the removal of vehicles, appliances, or scrap metal, you may contact one of the following companies: Kane's Towing (613-659-3332), Glenview Iron and Metal (613-345-3263), KIMCO Steel Sales (1-800-267-0902).

Front of Yonge Council has authorized the By-law Enforcement Officer to conduct a Township-wide inspection, during the last week of June. Owners/residents who do not meet the conditions of the Safe Properties By-law may receive notices and be given 30 days to clean up their property. Please note that written complaints are kept completely confidential and may be submitted to the Township Office at any time. For the 2015 spring cleanup only, staff have been authorized to receive complaints by telephone or email, as long as the caller leaves their contact information.